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And Finally, 
Who is who? Sadly at Kingswood I missed out on dressing up for the Cluedo mystery evening. This is mainly 
because the staff that accompanied me were so keen to dress up. 
 

 

Have a good Weekend     Simon Billings 
   

Diary Dates 

Thursday 20th October. 6.00p.m.—Kingswood 

Meeting for Year 5 parents. AF 

Monday 24th October—Friday 28th October. Half 

Term. 

Monday 31st October. Non Pupil Day. The school is 

closed. 

Wednesday 9th November. 6.00p.m.—Shared 

Supper. 

WB 21/11/16—Maths Week. Whole School. 

Thursday 10th November. 2.00p.m. PTA Annual 

General Meeting. Town Site. 

Thursday 17th November. 9.00/9.15a.m.—

10.15a.m. Open Morning. 

Thursday 1st December. 5.00p.m.—7.30p.m.—

Open Evening. 

Friday 9th December. Christmas fair. AF. 

Wednesday 21st December. Last day of Autumn 

Term 

Thursday 5th January 2017. First Day of Spring 

Term 

At the end of the day, 
the most overwhelming 
key to a child's success 

is the positive 
involvement of parents.                                                                  

Jane D. Hull 

We are all  

writers … 

Awards 

Year 6 (Trinovantes) - Grace 

Cottham 

Year 5 (Oysters)  — Evan Jones 

Year 4 (Castle) -  Lola Folkard 

Year 4 (Cavalier) - Jamie Humphrey 

Year 3 (Dutch) - Coby Heading 

Year 3 (Iceni) - Riley Thompson 

Year 2 (Mercury) -  Aws Al-Khalidi 

Year 2 (Claudius) - Lewi Cook 

Year 2 (Romans) - Mae Grimwade 

Year 1 (Eagles) - Izzie Massey 

Year 1  (Circus) - Max McQuiston 

Year 1 (Roses) - Sonny Gaine 

Foundation (Chariot) - Connor 

Marples 

Foundation  (Star) - Hartley Tynan-

Smith 

Foundation  (Jumbo) - Jessie Davis 

Heads’ Award— Iceni and Dutch 

Attendance — Romans 

Crossword Challenge 

There’ll be a weekly crossword challenge this 

term. 

As always, Answers on Miss Salmon’s door if you 

are at Abbey site and on Mr Green’ s door if you 

are at Town site. 

The winning entry each week from each phase 

will get to choose a free book or writing prize. 

Assembly Theme for 

next week: Article 2, 

Rights Respecting 

School: No child 

should be treated 

unfairly on any basis. 

Coats and Hats… 

As parents are aware we do try and ensure that all children go outside at break-

time/lunchtime and as such, it is important that they have waterproof warm coats in 

school. However reluctant your child may be to wear their coat to school in the morning, 

please make sure they bring it anyway. 

Sutton Hoo 

Yesterday our Year 3 children 

spent the day at Sutton Hoo. 

The trip was all part of their 

work this assessment period 

on Invaders and Settlers. 

Whilst there, the children 

spent some time being archaeologists—searching for 

treasure (and it was very important that they ‘scraped’ 

and didn’t dig). They also had a tour of the burial 

mounds, had an opportunity 

to dress up as Saxons and 

visited the exhibition. 

All in all an excellent day, 

with the children a credit to 

the school. 

Facebook 

Unfortunately, a world 

has been created 

where people will post 

on Facebook, things 

that they would never 

actually say to a per-

son. The same is true, 

with regards to mes-

sages posted that 

have no basis in truth, 

but are rather whis-

perings and scare-

monger. If parents 

have any questions 

about their child’s 

class or things that 

are happening at 

school—I would urge 

and remind parents to: 

read the newsletters, 

look on our Twitter 

feed, go to the school 

website. Failing all of 

the above please just 

ask your child’s class 

teacher. They are 

always out at the 

beginning and end of 

the day. 

Clown Incidents 

We have been asked to 

pass on information about 

Clown Incidents from Essex 

Police.  

Essex Police are aware of a 

number of reports from 

concerned residents across 

the county relating to 

persons dressed as clowns, 

specifically near to schools 

during opening times. It 

would appear the intentions 

of these ‘clowns’ is to scare 

members of the public 

however to date there have 

been no reports of physical 

threats of harm or violence 

being caused. These inci-

dents follow on from a 

‘craze’ originating in the 

USA whereby persons 

dressed as clowns have 

been photographed or 

filmed carrying outs various 

acts with the intention of 

scaring or causing fear. 

There has been huge public 

interest in these photo-

graphs and videos, particu-

larly on social media net-

working sites which more 

often than not do not 

represent accurate report-

ing. This inaccurate report-

ing is further fuelling the 

‘craze’ and creating a 

perception of fear in the 

community. 

  

Essex Police would also like 

to warn persons who are 

thinking of being actively 

involved in this ‘craze’ that 

in doing so they may commit 

offences under the Public 

Order Act 1986 and to be 

more considerate of the 

feelings of others, espe-

cially young children and 

the elderly. 

NumberGym 

All children in the school will have received a letter 

recently about Number Gym and their login details. 

As per the letter ‘Number Gym’ is an online maths 

programme, that supports children in the learning 

and quick recall of number facts.  Just as with 

reading,  5-10 minutes a day is really beneficial. 

There is a direct link on the school website. 

If parents have any questions or problems please 

ask your child’s class teacher. 

Please note that there 

is NO swimming next 

Friday for Year 3, 5 & 6. 

There is swimming for 

Year 4 on Wednesday. 

 History Days: The children have been looking 

and learning about the Battle of Hastings this 

week as we commemorate its 950th anniversary. 

See Page 2 for Faith Major’s comic strip. 

Foundation Phonic 

Shared Morning 

Many thanks to all 

our Foundation Par-

ents who were able to 

pop into school this 

week to take part in 

the shared phonic 

morning. Parents 

were able to learn 

phonics with their 

children, take part in 

reading activities and 

then everyone lis-

tened to a story. 




